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“The Bigger, The Better” vs. “A Lake For Every Child”
	The decision of how to deal with the depleting amount of lakes in Florida has been a heated debate on the State Senate and House floors. Senator Blowsmoke proposed “The Bigger, The Better” bill to deal with the issue, in stating that the five biggest lake measured by area are to be conserved, while the remaining thirty are permitted to be developed. Representative Foghorn’s bill, “A Lake for Every Child,” recommends the five biggest lakes measured by perimeter are permitted for development, while the thirty smaller lakes are to be conserved. Although both can say that their bills can preserve more than fifty percent of the lakes in Florida, more factors must be taken into account when dealing with this heated issue.
	Conserving the biggest lakes measured by area would conserve more than fifty percent of area of lakes in Florida, but what is it really doing? Area only measured how many square meters of water lay across that piece of land, not the life that occurs within. I feel that measuring by perimeter would be a better method of conservation due to the fact that a majority of life occurs along the shorelines of lakes, not within. There are only a limited number of fish within, and measuring by are does not tell me how deep the water is, so one cannot be sure how many fish are in the lake. I agree with Representative Foghorn’s bill. This bill will account for the plant life around the shoreline as well as the fish living within the small lakes. Although the large lakes may have a large amount of life occurring within, conserving more than fifty percent of the shoreline of the lakes of Florida is a much more efficient method of conserving life than merely measuring how much are the water covers.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	In conclusion, although two bills can claim the same thing, the facts must be drawn out and thought out carefully before making a decision like this. Life along the shorelines as well as in the lakes must be conserved, but when it comes down to which bill will conserve more life, I have complete confidence in Representative Foghorn’s bill of “A Lake For Every Child.” Not only does this conserve a majority of the shorelines of lakes in Florida, but it conserves the life within the lakes too. Senator Blowsmoke’s bill, although also effective, does not compare when it comes to saving more wildlife. 
